LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN TRANSPORT MEETING

ONE STOP SHOP   29TH April 2003       10am

ATTENDING

P.C Nick Forshaw
GMP

Carol Maamoun
NPHL

Martyn Hague
NPHL – Anti social behaviour team

Valerie Burgoyne
Councillor

Harry Johnson
First

Tony Kennedy
First

John Rooney
Community Safety Unit

Angie Taylor
City of Salford

Alice Smyth
Councillor (chair)

Vincent Devine
Councillor

Pat Kirkman
City of Salford (minutes)

APOLOGIES

Cecilia Rhodes
Deputy Head Walkden High School?

Doris Fernandez
Councillor

Tony Kennedy

The PTE are looking into setting a group up to go into Primary Schools and discussing issues surrounding transport.  Crucial Crew initiative is starting in September 03 and will be discussing crime on transport and how it can affect the community.  A walkabout has been taken on Kenyon Way by Angie and Tony although the site around the flats next to the shops are still not secured and the Lancastrian site still being used as a dumping area the other sites have been landscaped.  The no 36 bus however will still not be put back into service after 7pm due to these issues as continued Health and Safety risks to drivers and passengers are a high priority.

John Rooney

There will be interviews held this week to appoint a dedicated officer specifically to look at transport issues.  More Liaison workers will hopefully be in place in July 03 and once they are shift patterns will be worked; Little Hulton is also a Priority Policing Area and gives an opportunity for development.

Carol Maamoun

There have been no complaints from residents re Anti Social Behaviour on these sites.

Angie Taylor

Cecilia (Walkden High School) has said the area is now stabilised and they have spent £75,000 on a security fence around the school.  The community sector team has put forward 3 names for an Anti Social Behaviour Order (Birch Road area) hopefully publicity will have an impact on other youths.  The Arriva Bus (To Trafford Park) has not had any incidents in the area regarding youth nuisance.

Valerie Burgoyne

A taster day during the Easter Holidays was a great success on the Armitage Estate and future work involving tenants will be set up.  The Police, Fire Brigade and other workers and members of the community all helped with activities on the day.

The bus shelter on Madamswood Road, Little Hulton is still posing a problem for residents opposite.  

P.C Nick Forshaw

A ghost bus was provided in the area on a couple of weekends in March 03; one arrest was made after an incident on Eastham Way; apart from this no incidents happened.

Alice Smyth

There are a lot of initiatives going on in the area, the Children’s Fund has been approved, a leaflet of activities for children has been printed by P.C Steve Hoskisson and Katrina Jackson (learning mentor at Dukesgate Primary School) and distributed in the area and a Sure Start fun day will be taking place at Little Hulton Library on the 7th May.  Also the Police, New Prospect Housing, Officers and the Crime and Disorder Partnership are all working hard.  A meeting has been set up in May with High Stop Limited re the flats next to shops on Kenyon Way, another meeting will be held with the residents after this along with Councillors and officers.

ACTION

· John Rooney to contact the Education Officer at PTE for an update on initiatives (Crucial Crew) and invite to the next meeting.

· Angie to raise the possibility of local youths distributing the activities leaflet through the Youth Task Meeting on the 7th May.

· Carol Maamoun to speak to Julie Blagden re possibility of writing another letter to the owners of the Lancastrian Site, and contacting them through a legal standpoint. 

· Cllr Smyth to contact Alison Mar and invite to the next meeting.

· Angie to write a letter to Dave Leonard at First conveying concerns over the Kenyon Community feeling isolated and of the plans to bring stability to the area.  Copy to be sent to Roger Jones and John Willis.  Dave to be invited to the next meeting.

· John to contact the PTE re seating on Madamswood Road.

NEXT MEETING 17TH JUNE 2003 AT BRIERLEY HOUSE (SOCIAL SERVICES) AT 10AM – 12NOON.

